
 

 

SDMC Minutes 

April 19, 2022 

 

Present at the meeting: 
Mayte Garcia-Olivo, Principal 

Hilda Alvarado, School Counselor 

Edna Arenas, Non-Instructional Staff 

Alethea Burris, Teacher 

Jacqueline Franklin, Teacher 

Bertha Pecero, Non-Instructional Staff 

Eva Rodriguez, Teacher 

Maria Romero, Teacher 

Lillian Stephenson, Teacher Specialist 

Nohemy Vela, Associate Teacher 

Gladys Umali, Special Ed. Teacher 

Frances Woods, Wraparound Resource Specialist 

 

*Opening Remarks/Introductions 

 

*Staff Changes 

 -Change in Leadership, Ms. Stephenson resigning 

 - Ms. Stephenson shared a few words 

 

*Celebrations 

 - Easter Baskets – Faulk Foundation for Pre-K and Kinder 

 - Easter Egg Hunt – HEB for 1st and 2nd grade 

 - Imagine Español Trophy -Math 

 - Wraparound - Popcorn, snow cones, cotton candy for 3rd – 5th grade 

 

 



*Data Presentation 

 - Release Test was discussed 

 - If this was real STAAR, we would have been rated at an 86 “B” 

 - The focus will be to target Domain 3 and close the gaps for the subpops  

 - Data was analyzed deeply 

 

*Campus Safety 

 -COVID-19 Updates  

  - Any symptoms – teachers send students to Nurse 

  - Nurse does the contact tracing 

  - Seguin water has been tested for COVID – last test on April 11th –  

   no Covid was detected in the water 

  - No need to check into Axiom anymore 

  - Staff reports to Nurse and Mrs. Olivo if they have symptoms 

  - Mask mandate has been lifted; they are optional 

- There is no more fogging of the school at nights, teachers are     

encouraged to wipe the desks thoroughly 

 - The district is still providing gloves and disinfecting wipes 

 - Boosters are for 12 years and older, given after 5 months of last dose 

 - 2nd Boosters are for 50-year-old and older 

 - Fulgent has been on campus every Thursday to screen for COVID. Only 

available to staff and students that have registered and signed consent. Last testing 

day will be on May 26th. 

   

 -Drills and Safety Practices 

  - 2 Drills per semester 

  - Disaster Drill 2 times per year 

  -Intruder Drill – PASSED – Front office made eye contact with 

intruder. Intruder did not pass front office. Always make sure all visitors have a 

pass. If no pass, please walk them to the front office so they can be checked in. 

  -Lock down Drill 

  -Fire Drill 1 per month 

  -Severe Weather Drill needs to be practiced 

 

*Attendance – January 89.2%, February 93.3%, March 93.3%, April 93.4%  

 -We need to get better about calling home 

 



*Curriculum & Instruction 

-Staff Development for Achieve 180 PD 

*Student Incentives as we prepare for STAAR 

*Lead4Ward Playlist 

 

*Possible Spring Events 

 -Pay to Play – First event on April 22nd in the MPR Room. Teacher’s and 

staff are asked to volunteer for the event. 

 -Parent/Student Picnic – during student’s lunch time 

           - Concession stand a possibility 

           - Pictures during the event a possibility  

 

 

*Questions, Comments, Concerns (non) 

 

*Reviewed and Approval of Minutes 

 -Minutes were approved 

 

*Closing Remarks 

 - Ms. Olivo thanked everyone for their time and meeting adjourned 
 


